
 
 

                                                       
NOTICE OF DECISION 

 
May 9, 2023 
 
Mr. Scott Letourneau 
26 Newmarket Road 
Durham, NH  03824 
 
Re:   Tideline Public House, 15 Newmarket Road – screening for gas meter 
 
Dear Scott, 
 
The Durham Historic District Commission reviewed your application for screening of the gas  
meter at 15 Newmarket Road at its meeting on May 4.  The application was approved as submitted 
with the following clarifications: 
 

• The meter must be painted white pursuant to the prior approval of the gas meter. 
 

• You can select either the Holly or Boxwood shrubs which you submitted to the 
commission.  The shrubs will fully screen the gas meter and they will be installed on both 
sides of the front entrance as presented. 

 
• The shrubs must be maintained in perpetuity. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation in the review process.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael Behrendt, Town Planner 
 
cc: (all via email)   
Historic District Commission   
Audrey Cline, CEO 
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